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March 1, 2016 
 
 
Letter to Torrington Refuse & Recycle Haulers 
 
Re: Application for Refuse Collection License 
 
Dear Hauler: 
 
I am enclosing the application for your refuse collection license.  Please complete and return with your 
check, made payable to the City of Torrington, by June 30, 2016.  New expiration stickers will then be 
issued and should be displayed on the Torrington License decal.  The application and forms can also be 
downloaded from the City Website on the Torrington Solid Waste Department page (look for MSW 
Hauler License Application link). 
 
You are also herein notified that the City of Torrington requires all non-residential generators to recycle 
the following designated materials: glass and metal food containers, non-residential office paper, 
newspapers, magazines, catalogs, junk mail, white & colored paper, old corrugated cardboard, 
boxboard, waste oil, scrap metal, lead acid storage batteries, covered electronic devices, leaves and 
grass.  Refuse haulers are required to notify the City about any customer believed to be discarding 
designated recyclables with solid waste. 
 
Also, as you are already aware, the State of Connecticut pursuant to Public Act 10-87 requires haulers to 
register with the municipality, to disclose specific information and submit an annual solid waste and 
recycling report to the City.  The State Solid Waste and Recycling Reporting Forms can be found on the 
DEEP website on the DEEP Municipal Recycling Resource Center  page (look for “Solid Waste and 
Recycling Reporting Forms”).  Copies of the DEEP instructions and reporting forms are also posted on 
the City Website at the link noted in the first paragraph. 
 
The list of licensed haulers will be forwarded to CRRA.  Only licensed refuse collectors will be allowed 
to bring Torrington wastes to the Torrington Transfer station. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Gerald C. Rollett, P.E. 
Director of Public Works  
 
Enclosures 

  

http://www.torringtonct.org/Public_Documents/TorringtonCT_SolidWaste/index
http://www.ct.gov/dep/cwp/view.asp?a=2714&q=324872&depNav_GID=1645

